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[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ANARCP PLENARY COMMITTEE 
HELD IN SHAPE ON TUESDAY 24 MAY 2016

Present:

Peter Ludford 		Chairman
Hessel Rutten		Vice Chairman
Jean Delor		Treasurer
Falko Bϋlling		Member
Robert Moriau 		Member
Jean Vanderwal				BEL NATRep
Christine Johnson			BEL Dep NATRep
Rüdiger Neitzel				DEU NATRep
Lis Jensen				DNK NatRep
Svend Gilling 				DNK Dep NATRep
Gunter Franzreb			FRA NatRep
Graham Robertson			FRA Dep NatRep
Doug Manocha			GBR NatRep
Denis Rait 		GBR Dep NatRep
Vincenzo Arzeni			ITA NatRep
Franco Veltri				ITA Dep NATRep
Jelle Batstra		NLD NatRep
Jan Eiken 			NOR NatRep
Torstein Hammargren			NOR Dep NATRep
Ayhan Egribozlu		TUR NatRep
Klaas Vandenbroek		WebMaster
Laurie Daykin				Secretary


ITEM 1 - OPENING REMARKS
1. The Chairman welcomed those attending the Plenary Meeting. He informed the meeting that the Patron of the ANARCP, MGEN Alfredo Fernando Sanz (SPA), Deputy COS Resources at SHAPE, would attend and address the Annual General Assembly (AGA) on 25 May 2016. He welcomed Mr Svend Gilling the DNK Dep NATRep and Mr Klaas Vandenbroek the new WebMaster. He also congratulated Mrs Ayhan Egribozlu, the newly elected and appointed TUR NatRep, and asked her to pass on the good wishes and thanks of all members of the Plenary meeting to Mr Atilla Aktuğlu who had served the ANARCP well for many years.

ITEM 2 - APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
2. The Agenda was review and approved.

ITEM 3 – APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
3. The minutes were approved without change.

ITEM 4 - STAFFING, INCLUDING THE MANAGEMENT OF PAYMENTS
4. The Treasurer reported that he had circulated the Treasurer’s Report and financial statements. He stated that the ANARCP was in good financial health with approximately 118,000 EUR in credit. He would provide a complete report to the AGA on 25 May 2016. After a review of the Bye-Laws it was established that each year the AGA, on the recommendation of the Executive Committee, would set the level of the membership fees for the following year. However, it was not currently the recommendation of the Executive Committee to recommend an increase. The Chairman stated that because of contributions to the CRNCSA, it may be necessary to raise the membership fees in the future. The Chairman also stated that there is now a CNRCSA budget in place. It is examined at the level of the Confederation.

5. The Chairman stated that after the last audit had identification some anomalies in the payment accounts, it was discovered that some ANARCP members had not paid, perhaps for some years. Laurie Daykin and Jean Delor had been endeavouring to reconcile the list of members with the records of payments. This proved to be no mean task but there is light at the end of the tunnel. Those members who have not paid their dues for some time will be given the opportunity to pay and if they do not, after reminders, will be administratively excluded from the Association. Laurie Daykin has written a procedure for the control of payment of dues. If followed, it will alleviate the situation. The following indicated that it would be better for the respective NATRep to collect fees from those members who do not pay automatically from their pension and pay them to the Treasurer en bloc. These mainly involved non Euro zone nations (GBR, DNK, TUR, NOR). It was also agreed that reminders to members should be sent out after the Plenary meeting in May when a proper coordination could take place. After discussion, revisions were agreed which would take account of some national particularities. The Secretary agreed to amend the procedure and to provide the amended version with the minutes. This is at Annex A. 
Action: Secretary.

ITEM 5 – FINANCIAL MATTERS
6. A full financial report would be provided at the AGA on 25 May 16. However, the Treasurer reported that the Association was in good financial health with a bank balance of 118,000 Euro.

ITEM 6 - FUNDING SUPPORT WHEN A MEMBER DIES.
7. The issue of donation or payment of flowers etc on the death of a member was discussed. It was agreed that there should be consistency across the ANARCP. Approximately 24 members die per year and the respective NATRep or Secretary are aware of half of these and can take action to send condolences etc. It was decided that at the discretion of the respective NATRep, they may spend up to 50 Euro on flowers, cards or a donation to a charity of the member’s or family’s choosing.
Action: Executive Committee and NATReps.

ITEM 7 - UPDATES
8. 	Salary/Pensions. 
a. Salary, Pension and Footnote to Article 51.2 of the NCPR – Mr Hessel Rutten stated that salary and therefore pensions increased on 1 Jan and were reviewed every year. The method of pay adjustment is reviewed every four years; a review is due for 1 January 2017 but it is likely to be postponed. A new scheme related to the Single Spine would be discussed on 5-6 June 2016. This could enter into force in 2017. The footnote to article 51.2 of the NCPRs was discussed. This will come into force on 3 August and all those who will be affected by it had been informed with their pension slip some two months previously. There have been several requests for an Administrative Review (Complaints) made by members of the retired staff, based on the grounds of vested rights and the outcome is awaited. However, a request for an Administrative Review had been turned down. Led by the Confederation a case will now go before the Administrative Tribunal. Mr Falko Bϋlling stated that ‘invalidity’ counted towards the 25 years requirement of the new system. Mr Bϋlling further pointed out that if a member did not make 25 years of payments by 3 August, that member would have to pay for life. There was some dissatisfaction expressed in the way that the issue had been handled by the active staff and that the ‘vested rights’ of the retirees had been ignored. It was further pointed out that the active staff was ignoring contractual obligations. The rules of the new footnote do not apply in such cases where Beneficiaries whose status of invalidity, resulting from an occupational illness or a work accident, do fall under the NGIC, normally administered by AWC. ‘Normal’ invalids administered by the NPU or AWC become retirees when reaching the age of 65 and consequently are impacted by the rules of the new footnote in the same way as non-invalid staff.

b. Allianz Worldwide Care Issues and AWC Benefit Guide. Mr Bϋlling reported that each member would receive an AWC Benefit Guide by the end of the month. An updated AWC Benefit Guide, the NATO Benefit Tables and the Claim Form, effective 01/01/2016, had been initiated by AWC in May 2016. An electronic copy had been made available and each beneficiary would receive a hard copy by the end of May. Mr Neitzel stated that he would arrange a translation in German. In response to a question, Mr Bϋlling pointed out that AWC had no complaints procedure because complaints are handled ‘in house’. 

c. Confederation Issues (Including SSS and RMCF). Mr Hessel Rutten stated that this would be covered the following day at the AGA.

ITEM 8 - LOCAL/NATIONAL ACTIVITIES
9. The Chairman suggested that the NATReps’ reports be included in the AGA Minutes and that only essential issues be brought up at the Plenary Meeting. He stated that the Secretary has produced a template format for NATReps and was pleased to see that all NATReps except DEU had used this template. It was agreed that the NATReps reports would be given at the AGA the following day and included in the minutes of that meeting. Mr Roger Neitzel raised the issue of the ongoing taxation case in Germany. He indicated that it was unfortunate that a decision had been made by the ANARCP not to support the German members’ case financially. The costs of the case were borne by Mr Neitzel personally. Mr Vincenzo Arzeni raised the issue the definition of ‘Pension’ and ‘Deferred Pay’ and a change to the Civilian Personnel Regulations. After discussion, the Chairman agreed that Mr Vincenzo Arzeni should provide the Secretary with a letter detailing his proposal. The Secretary would circulate it to the Executive Committee for comment and if appropriate, this would be endorsed and forwarded to The Association of Pensioned Staff of the Coordinated Organisations and of their Dependants (AAPOCAD) and CNRCSA for action. Mrs Lis Jensen raised the issue of Mrs Zimling, the widow of the late Bjarne Zimling, the former Deputy DNK NATRep. After a short discussion, the meeting agreed that Mrs Zimling did not inherit membership of the ANARCP and should not be on the ANARCP membership list. There would be no need to inform Mrs Zimling because she was never a member and had not requested membership.
Action: ITA NATRep, Secretary, Executive Committee

ITEM 9 – WEBSITE
10. The Chairman stated that Laurie Daykin had produced a prototype website for ANARCP. It was the intention to ensure that material was not duplicated across the CNRCSA and subordinate organisational websites. The Secretary indicated that all Plenary members had seen the site and after useful comments, the site had been amended. He also indicated that there would be an ‘Open’ and ‘Private’ part of the site, which would both have a page for each NATRep. Ultimately, national ANARCP sites should be subsumed within the ANARCP.org website. Mr Klaas Vandenbroek indicated that the development of the professional site would be at no cost to ANARCP in terms of his time. The only costs would be the cost of the domain and the cost of the hosting. This might amount to about 100 Euro per year. It was agreed that updates would be provided by the Secretary to Mr Vandenbroek once per month. The Secretary and Mr Vandenbroek would cooperate closely on the development. It was further agreed that this site would be reviewed by the Plenary Meeting at the next Plenary Meeting in October 2016.
Action: Secretary & Mr Klaas Vandenbroek

ITEM 10 - ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS.
11. The Chairman and Secretary provided information regarding the dinner that evening and the lunch at the AGA on 25 May 2016. 

ITEM 11 - ANY OTHER BUSINESS. 
12. There was no other Business.

ITEM 12- DATE OF NEXT MEETING
13. It was agreed that the next ANARCP Plenary Meeting would be on Thursday 20 Oct 2016.



P LUDFORD								01 June 2016
Chairman
Chairman ANARCP

Annex:
A. Revised Payment Procedure (To be included).

Annex A

PAYMENTS PROCEDURE
As at 19 June 2016

Categories of payment:
A - Auto – Auto Deduct
L - Life – Life membership
A/L – Auto Deduct and also a Life member
OPM – Other Payment Method – A member who is neither a Life Member nor an Auto Deductee and therefore pays by either bank or cash. 

1. The list of Auto Deductees will be held by the Secretary on the main database. The Treasurer will ensure that the Secretary has the correct information to annotate the database, which will normally be updated once per year with revised financial data. The Secretary will provide a copy of the database to the Chairman and Treasurer once per month at the end of the month.

2. Where possible, potential members will be provided with both an Application form and an Auto Deduct form, which will be returned to the Secretary who will copy it to the Treasurer for his action in providing it to the Pensions unit. (This will only operate when the joing member has a NATO pension)

3. When a new member joins they will pay their first year's dues by bank transfer.

4. The Treasurer will ensure that the Pensions unit receives the Auto Deduct form and confirm when that member's first Auto Deduct will be taken and thence in December each year.

5. Members joining between 1 October and 31 Dec of that year will pay their first dues starting the following year, which shall be by bank transfer. (IBAN: BE57 2700 4624 7835 - BIC: GEBABEBB)

6. Members living in North America will be strongly encouraged to pay their dues by the Auto Deduct method above.

7. Once per year, in October the Secretary and Treasurer will agree which members are Life members, who are AutoDeduct (from the main database) and the list of OPMs (Those members who pay by others means) i.e. usually by bank transfer. The Secretary will copy this list to the NATReps.

8. In October of each year, the Secretary shall subsequently send out an email or letter (Copy to the Treasurer and all NATReps) to all those who need to pay by bank transfer and invite them to pay, the bank payment should include their name and the word ‘ANARCP’.

9. The Treasurer and NATReps will together coordinate the list of OPMs who have paid by Bank Transfer or other means and those who have not yet paid. 

10. In June of each year, the Treasurer will provide the Secretary with a consolidated list of those members who have not paid for the current year. The Secretary will send a reminder to these members by email or letter as appropriate.

11. If a member (OPM) has not paid for the current year by October of that year, the Treasurer will provide the Secretary with a consolidated list of these members. The latter will send out a reminder that they should pay or risk removal from the list of ANARCP members with a copy of this reminder to the respective NATReps.

12. In accordance with the decision of the Plenary meeting on 24 May 2016, The following NATReps indicated that it would be better for the respective NATRep to collect fees from those members who do not pay automatically from their pension and pay them to the Treasurer en bloc. These mainly involved non Euro zone nations (GBR, DNK, TUR, NOR). The respective NATRep will, in these cases, provide the members’ fees directly to the Treasurer, usually at the Plenary meeting in May, together with a consolidated list of those members who have paid by this method.

INDIVIDUAL DUTIES

Chairman
1. Overall responsibility for the financial viability of the organisation and therefore the effectiveness of the payment system.

2. Be responsible for errors or omissions in the operation of the system.

Treasurer
1. Overall responsibility for membership payments

2. Liaison with the Secretary to agree on the different category of those who must pay, from the main database.

3. Liaison with the NATReps to coordinate OPMs payments and those who have not paid.

4. Provide the Secretary with a consolidated list of late and none paying OPMs so that reminders may be sent out in a timely manner.

Secretary
1. Maintain the members database, which includes AutoDeduct, Life Membership, OPM.

2. Provide the database to the Treasurer and Chairman at the end of each month.

3. Liaise with the NATReps with regard to the respective number of members and their details.

4. Coordinate with the Treasurer the list of AutoDeduct, Life membership, OPM.

5. Send out reminders and final reminders for payment of Dues to OPMs.

6. In coordination with the Executive Committee, agree on any members who should lose membership and therefore be subject to loss of membership.

7. Inform those members  as detailed in 6. (Above).

NATReps
1. Coordinate with the Treasurer, the list of Bank/Other i.e. OPMs.

2. Where the NATRep acts to ensure payment by their members, inform the Treasurer of those payments.

3. Inform the Treasurer of members who have not paid.

4. Coordinate with the Secretary the membership lists for their respective responsibility.

Chairman: Peter Ludford, Chemin des Théodosiens 159, 7060 Soignies, Belgium. Tel +32 67 33 50 13
E-mail peterludford@skynet.be
ANARCP J1, 7010 SHAPE, Belgium 
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